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45th Session of the Working Group on the
Universal Periodic Review
Declaration of the Kingdom of Morocco
UPR of Mexico
Geneva, Wednesday 24th January 2024 / 2:30 – 6:00

Mister President,
My delegation would like to thank Mexico for the presentation of its national report. We would like to salute the efforts made by the Mexican authorities to respect its international commitments relating to human rights, in particular through the ratification of international instruments, the withdrawal of reservations and through the cooperation with international mechanisms and institutions.
My delegation particularly welcomes the promotion of human rights principles within the 2018–2024 Migration Policy as well as the ratification of the International Labour Organization (ILO) Domestic Workers Convention of 2011.
Aware of all the efforts that have already been made by the Government of Mexico, Morocco would like to make 2 recommendations, namely:
1. To further strengthen public policies and awareness campaigns aimed at combating discrimination and racism.
2. To take the necessary measure to further strengthen fundamental freedoms of human rights defenders and journalists.
Morocco wishes Mexico full success.

Thank you Mister President.
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